# STATE OF CONNECTICUT

### CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

#### VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

July 21, 2016

Eric Dahl Vertical Development LLC edahl@comcast.net

RE:

**PETITION NO. 1245** - T-Mobile Northeast LLC petition for a declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for the installation of an additional rooftop wireless telecommunications facility located at the Connecticut Post Mall, 1201 Boston Post Road, Milford, Connecticut.

Dear Mr. Dahl:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) requests your responses to the enclosed questions no later than July 29, 2016. To help expedite the Council's review, please file individual responses as soon as they are available.

Please forward an original and 15 copies to this office, as well as send a copy via electronic mail. In accordance with the State Solid Waste Management Plan and in accordance with Section 16-50j-12 of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies the Council is requesting that all filings be submitted on recyclable paper, primarily regular weight white office paper. Please avoid using heavy stock paper, colored paper, and metal or plastic binders and separators. Fewer copies of bulk material may be provided as appropriate.

Copies of your responses shall be provided to all parties and intervenors listed on the service list, which can be found on the Council's pending proceedings website.

Yours very truly,

Melanie Bachman

Acting Executive Director

MB/MP

c: Parties and Intervenors Council Members



## Petition No. 1245 Interrogatories

1. In the Radio Frequency Emissions Analysis Report dated March 8, 2016, the table identified as "T-Mobile Site Inventory and Power Values" lists the transmit power per channel in the eighth column. Please provide the effective radiated power (ERP) per channel data for this column.